ADVENT 2008

Phnom Penh, November 18, 2008

Dedication of the Roman basilicas of

 S. Peter and S. Paul

To all priests, brothers, sisters, lay missionaries

and Christian communities

of the apostolic Vicariate of Phnom Penh
“To you grace and peace from God, our Father, and the Lord Jesus Christ”

(1 Co 1, 3    2nd reading of November 30, 2008)


Brothers and Sisters, it is with these words of Paul that I fraternally greet you at this beginning of Advent.


These 4 weeks, which are offered to us to prepare our heart to welcome the Emmanuel in our world and in our life, are moments of grace.


With the passing days which lead us to Christmas, let us take time to open the Scriptures so that it becomes the Living Word in our daily life.


As the final message of the Bishops’ Synod underlines it so magnificently (Rome October 5th, 2008 - October 26th, 2008 – The Word of God in the Mission of the Church): “Dear brothers and sisters, keep the Bible in your houses, read, deepen and understand fully its pages, transform them into prayers and testimony of life, listen to it with love and faith in the liturgy. Create silence in order to listen to the Word of the Lord effectively and keep that silence after listening, because the Word will continue to remain, live and speak to you. Make it resound at the beginning of your day so that God has the first word and let it resound again in you in the evening so that the ultimate word is that of God.”


At Christmas, “the Verb was made flesh and it inhabited among us” (Jo 1, 14 - Gospel of December 25th, 2008). It is this Good news which we want to live this year in company of the Apostle Paul who reveals a mystery “made available to all the nations” (Rm 16, 26 - 2nd reading of December 21st, 2008).


This mystery is none other than Jesus Christ himself, Good news and salvation for each one, men and women.


“Remain always merry, pray unceasingly, do not extinguish the Spirit” (1 Th 5, 16.19 - 2nd reading of December 14th, 2008). I pray that our Vicariate can answer with Mary to the Lord, high and strong: “I am the maidservant of the Lord, may it happens to me according to your word” (Lk 1, 38 - Gospel of December 21st, 2008).


So that the Son of God can incarnate himself in our Church, here are some good news which I entrust to your prayer and for which I can count on your effective and joyful collaboration: 

1.
The Samuel Group. As of November 1st, 2008, a new team takes the responsibility to animate this group intended for the young girls who question themselves about the religious life. Sister Sina Chroek is responsible for the group, helped by Sisters Juliana Lee Ok Yeon, Anne Marie Galice, Gertrudes Ditching, Pelagie Sisophon, Porntip Keo King and Father Sri Pramong Werachai.

2.
The Emmanuel Group. As of January 1st, 2009, Father Indon Oh and Father Un Son are in charge of this group which gathers boys who want to reflect about the call of God. Let us be attentive to the awakening of sacerdotal and religious vocations.

3.
Kindergarten schools of the Vicariate: starting from November 1st, 2008, Marie Laure Joly Ayala has been named for a period of 2 years as coordinator of the kindergarten schools of the vicariate. We have around twenty kindergarten schools throughout the vicariate. This apostolate for the children is to be developed and encouraged.

4.
The Diocesan House: this house shelters the various diocesan offices. Father Olivier Schmitthaeusler, General Vicar, ensures the coordination of this new unit. 

From November 1st, 2008, move into this house (street 101, No. 57 - Boeung Trabek - beside the CCCC): 

•
the Pastoral for the Young people (Father Werachai, Sophal and Toeur), 

•
the Catholic Education (Father Olivier Schmitthaeusler), Kindergarten schools (Marie Laure), Service for Sponsorships (Marie Ly), 

•
the Chaplaincy of the Catholic Students (Father Evans Ashley), 

•
the commission of Catechesis, Sacrament and Liturgy (Father Mario Ghezzi), 

•
the charity committee (N.), relations with Catholic NGO and the Pastoral about Health (Paola Maiocchi),

•
the Pastoral of the Workers, the Migrants and the Displaced persons (Nicole Nivault)

This house would like to help the various diocesan services to collaborate together, to give a new push to our mission of evangelization by setting up a synergy and a communion between one and all.

5.
The Saint Paul year:
•
The continuation of the commentaries of the 2nd reading of each Sunday (December 2008 and January 2009) is available.

•
Claire Ly will be in Cambodia from January 12 to January 26, 2009. She will animate 3 days on the theology of Saint Paul, in Phnom Penh, Kampot/Takeo and Kompong Som.

•
Our investigation on 20 years of evangelization in Cambodia will be sent mid-December.

6.
Epiphany: Right away, note the date of Sunday, January 4, 2009 at 18.00hrs at the Bishop Residence where we will gather to celebrate Epiphany.

“And John proclaimed: Behind me comes the one who is stronger than me” (Mc 1, 7 Gospel of December 7th, 2008). 

Brothers and Sisters, may this time of Advent help us to prepare the ways of the Lord by diminishing in order to let appear our Hope:

JESUS, CHRIST, SON OF GOD! (Mc1, 1)

+ Emile Destombes

Your Bishop
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